MARSH GIBBON PARISH COUNCIL: BULLETIN 10 (September 2017)

Post Office

We heard from Post Office Limited recently that there is the possibility of a new local branch being open
before Christmas at The Plough, if all goes according to plan and their expected timetable. The Plough report
that they are making as fast progress as possible at their end.

Planning
Ewelme Site B (Berry Close)

This application will be considered by AVDC’s Development Management Committee on Monday September
25", MGPC chairman will attend to support the outline application by Land & Partners for up to 10 homes, a
shop and parking spaces in the field opposite School.
Ewelme Sites A (Swan Field north) and C (‘Leopold Farm’)
Outline Permission is expected to be granted by AVDC in the next two weeks on these applications, with a few
small details to be confirmed.
Recent Planning Decisions
AVDC refused application 17/02144/APP for a two-storey side extension at May Cottage, Summerstown.
New Planning Applications
At its August meeting Council had no objection to a single storey, rear extension at College Cottage, The
College; but did object to the first floor, side extension.

Village Tidy-up

The Village Tidy-up is on Saturday September o™ If you could help with a few maintenance and tidying
jobs please call ClIr Liz Taylor on 01869 277518 and she will suggest something for you to do. Or just come to
the Village Hall car park at 10.30, please, for suggestions.

Skateboarding, scooters and BMX

Free sessions will be offered for young people at the Village Hall car park on four Saturdays: September
9" and 23'd; October 7™ and 28th. The sessions will start at 11.00 and last until 1.30, on a mobile skate ramp.
They are being delivered by Youth Cafe, for the parish council, in a scheme funded by the Bucks County Council
Waddesdon Local Area Forum. No need to book — just turn up with your equipment on the day.

If you prefer Zorb-ball, that will be at the All Weather Pitch on October 21°.

Speeding Vehicles
Following the training session on using the Sentinel camera to photograph speeding vehicles, we expect to be
using it in Marsh Gibbon in October.

Next Meeting
Next Council is on Tuesday September 12th at 8.00 pm at the Village Hall.

To comment, email lan Metherell, MGPC chairman, at ipmetherell@btinternet.com; or call 01869 277620.
Carole’s email address is clerk@marshgibbon-pc.gov.uk.

Best wishes, lan Metherell
ipmetherell@btinternet.com
07778 145011

01869 277620
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